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January 2005
Dear Friend,

We are writing to invite you to join us in the fight to stop the suspensions of hundreds of thousands of immigrants’ drivers’ licenses.  The New York Coalition for Immigrants’ Rights to Drivers’ Licenses is a coalition of community, immigrant, religious and labor groups working to address a change in the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) policy that is threatening to take licenses away from immigrants in New York State in the very near future.  600,000 New Yorkers have received DMV letters threatening the suspension of their licenses, and about half of them could actually lose their licenses as a result of this policy in coming weeks.  

Immigrants need licenses to work, to go to the hospital and to take their children to school.  We are fighting to change the DMV policy and to stop DMV from taking licenses away from immigrants.  This new policy inaccurately profiles immigrants as terrorists and destroys many immigrants' ability to make a living and provide for their families.  Immigrants are not terrorists.  We need to fight state policies that scapegoat immigrants in order create a false sense of security for New Yorkers.  Moreover, immigrants make significant contributions to our state—as workers, students and active community members.  The state should not force immigrants to choose between earning a living to support their families and breaking the law.  Should this new policy proceed unchecked, hundreds of thousands of immigrant New Yorkers will have to face that choice.

The Coalition has been actively working to reverse this policy.  Since the Coalition first came together, we have:

· Developed a set of recommendations for the Department of Motor Vehicles;

· Organized hundreds of people to join a rally outside Governor Pataki’s Manhattan office on December 15th to urge him to stop the suspensions;

· Testified at the New York State Assembly Transportation Committee hearing on August 19th;

· Organized a rally and press conference outside the Assembly hearing in City Hall Park where we presented a giant “violation” to Governor Pataki and Commissioner Martinez for violating immigrants’ rights; 
· Organized a legislative breakfast in October 20th where we presented our proposals to members of the State Senate, State Assembly and City Council;
· Held regular coalition meetings to bring together community, labor and religious groups around this issue; and

· Conducted trainings and town hall forums about immigrant access to drivers’ licenses across the city.
Enclosed you will find our recommendations for how DMV can address the potentially disastrous social, economic and security consequences of its policy.  We hope you will sign the attached endorsement form to support these recommendations and join our coalition in fighting for these changes.  Your participation in this campaign is crucial.  We  hope you or another representative from your organization will join us at our next meeting.  Please contact us to find out the date, time and location.
If you have any further questions about the coalition or about immigrant access to drivers’ licenses, please contact:  Amy Sugimori, National Employment Law Project (212) 285-3025x208; Gouri Sadhwani, New York Civic Participation Project (212) 388-3025; or Jackie Vimo, The New York Immigration Coalition (212) 627-2227x239.
Sincerely,

The New York Coalition for Immigrants’ Rights to Drivers’ Licenses

